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Scottish Brass Band Association (SBBA)

Annual General Meeting – 9th  January 2016

Mercure Hotel, Livingston

(incorporating the SBBA Annual Conference and Learning Festival)

 

Welcome & Opening Remarks

President Carrie Boax said: Welcome! It gives me great delight to welcome delegates, invited guests and colleagues to The Scottish Brass Band Association’s 117th Annual General Meeting. Today, over 80 delegates (an increase from last year) from our member bands have come together with a shared love of brass banding to assist the future progress of the movement here in Scotland.  

 

May I take this opportunity to personally thank you all for taking the time (as we appreciate life becomes ever busier!) to support the event. 

 

Since taking over from Past President George Burt in October 2014, my time in office, whilst challenging, has been made so much easier by the support and advice of the reliable, experienced colleagues around me. 

 

My sincerest thanks go to my fellow Trustees, extended Executive Committee and our Press, Project and Education Officer’s: their passion and commitment to the past year’s business and development work SBBA has undertaken ensures the long-term future of the organisation continues to thrive.   

 

Their daily, often unseen efforts and professional, non-bias approach confirms that the Scottish Brass band scene is indeed one of the most organised and innovative in the British Isles. 

 

Whilst we aim to sustain our major role in Scotland’s heritage with a 200 year history, we are always keen to seek and facilitate new opportunities for our members and I am particularly excited to be launching our inaugural ‘Learning Festival,’ which is being piloted due, in part, to the generous financial support we have, yet again, most gratefully received through government funding from Creative Scotland. 

 

Our thanks to the highly skilled professionals who will be delivering the workshops today and hope that you all learn something worthwhile from Lio, Morag, Alan, Alasdair, Kenny and Euan, not to mention the co-ordinator of the Festival, SBBA’s Education Officer. 

 

Please take the opportunity to speak with them and one another throughout the day.  I sincerely hope that you can gain ideas that will benefit your own local bands and musical groups whilst being enthused and refreshed as we, most fittingly, begin a new year.  

 

Your feedback is always welcome and there are many opportunities throughout today to speak to SBBA officials whether as you browse our trade and information stands, during the plenary session or on the various written feedback forms provided.  

 

Please enjoy our AGM and Learning Festival and I look forward to your continued support of our developments and events throughout this year.

 

 

 Minutes of previous AGM, 18 October 2014 This was unanimously accepted as an accurate record on the proposal of Danny Harrison, seconded by Andy Smith.

 

Business Arising

There was no business arising from the previous AGM, not already covered on the agenda.

 

President’s Report

Delegates, trustees and friends: It is an honour to bring you this, my first report as the first female President of the Scottish Brass Band Association although in the majority of a board of 3 female and 1 male trustee!

Since my appointment to this position in October 2014 I have had the privilege of leading the organisation through too many successes and challenging occasions, all of which have we have learned a great deal from. 

Since our last AGM we have continued to provide the highest quality of contests for our member and guest bands: hosting two Scottish Festivals of Brass, the Youth and Senior Scottish Championships for solo, ensemble and bands and the youth band contests also Perth Concert Hall for the titles of Scottish Youth Band Champions. 

A highlight has to be that in the upper two sections (like the senior Championship section winners) our winning youth bands now get invited to represent their country at the European Finals every May and this is an event SBBA reinstated in Perth 2014 and due to our success, is now firmly in the European Calendar. 

My thanks go to the tireless work and dedication of our Events Team, committee members and volunteers -too many to name -and all of the players and conductors who ensured that all of these events ran smoothly.

Whilst we did not achieve regular funding from Creative Scotland last year, we did secure £100,000 of project funding for our Youth Music Initiative. My thanks go to former President (now Honorary Vice President) George Burt for agreeing to continue working on grant applications for SBBA. 

From first hand experience now I can appreciate how the task is in itself at times a very frustrating and precise (a very steep learning curve for myself!) and causes many sleepless nights as the deadline approaches! The importance of experience and former success should never be ignored and I am delighted to have George there to continue to advise and assist with such funding applications as and when required.  

Special mention must also be given at this time to a new acquaintance, our YMI Project officer, Morag Macdonald who has been extremely supportive – nurturing and encouraging our somewhat new board of trustees over the past year. We are delighted that Morag will feature in our inaugural ‘Learning Festival’ later today.  

A more pro-active approach by the officers who assist the Executive with our Youth development programme has meant that young people are accessing brass and percussion music making more; the quality of the events (such as our involvement in the Edinburgh International Festival,) workshops at contests and several regions across the country has improved and the publicity of these events through various mediums including our website, Facebook/twitter pages, Brass Band and local Press has expanded. 

My thanks to Mark Good, John Boax, Alan Douglas, Damian Martin and Euan Meikle for these successes. I look forward to continuing this good work and with the hope of securing more funding for 2016-17, allowing more new ‘start up grants’ to be awarded, which will create more exciting and musical experiences 

 

Further highlights of the past year have been the role that SBBA play in co-ordinating the National Youth Brass Bands of Scotland.  Shortly after taking over the position of SBBA President, I was thrilled to announce the appointment of Richard Evans as Conductor Emeritus, welcoming back him to work with conductors Russell Gray John Boax and Gordon Evans on the musical direction of all three bands. 

I am delighted to report that we were able to hold a successful Easter course in Stirling, and even more delighted that, through increased YMI funding, could invite our players aged 14 and over from our Reserve Band too.  

The Easter course allowed more opportunities for us to broaden the repertoire and complexity of the music our youngsters worked on, the concert in Stirling castle was a fitting end to the course and each band thoroughly benefited from working with two very different conductors. 

Numbers after the Easter course quickly rose and we found ourselves tightly squeezed into our new home in Queen Victoria School, Dunblane the last week in July. Additional workshops and tutorials again were provided for our youngsters who ranged from age 9 to 22- yes 9-22! 

I cannot talk highly enough of the exemplary behaviour of our students- we squeezed lots into the week and some would argue squeezed the life out of them…all 172 of them and the musical and pastoral team whom I was privileged to have alongside me were fantastic! 

I cannot thank them all enough. Please take the time today to browse the photos, watch the interviews and read the comments from the youngsters yourselves, as I cannot do it justice. NYBBS is very special indeed. 

I stood at the last year’s AGM and spoke about the change since SBBA took over from SAMA. I strongly believe it is moving forward in the right direction and with positive, like-minded enthusiasts supporting the cause and the efforts of some of the finest young people Scotland has to offer, I know the bands in Scotland can only benefit from it. 

As I said earlier this past year has brought its challenges and for our Senior NYBBS never a truer word has been spoken. Following the announcement of written confirmation from The Nova Scotia Tattoo to participate at the 2016 event on the 4th May and further verbal agreements to confirm this, it was a very sad day when I was told by Producer Jim Forde that we would not be performing at this event. I do not wish to dwell on the matter, suffice to say that, with the support of the parents and youngsters of the band, we still intend to tour in June 2016 and trust that this tour will enable our youngsters every opportunity to further develop and enhance their musical and personal journey to be the very best musician they can be. 

Special mention must be given to Tom Allan, John Boax and Rachel Neil for all of the work completed post-announcement (in some cases on Christmas Eve) to ensure that our youngsters/families were personally contacted and explain the truth of the situation. Special thanks to those youngsters and families that have trusted and supported us at this challenging time. 

Another continued area of strength for our NYBBS was mirrored in SBBA’s final highlights of 2015: firstly by reaffirming our reputation for commissioning new works, this time, from the pen of Howard Snell. ‘Gallery’ was well received by all and has, in its short lifetime, had very successful results. 

We were also delighted to welcome Band Supplies in board as sponsor of the Scottish Challenge. The innovative event paid tribute to the works of Edward Gregson in the year the composer celebrated his 70th birthday.  We look forward to a healthy partnership with the company and thank Ronnie and Alan for all of their sterling efforts in creating such a successful collaboration
I’m sure you will agree that the successes outweigh the ‘hurdles’ SBBA has overcome this past year.  I strongly believe that ‘the best is yet to come’ for the brass band scene here in Scotland and pledge to continue to work as hard as possible to lead the Association, in the hope that many of you will too.  

May I take the opportunity to thank the players, conductors, committee members, families and supporters who continue to be supportive of the SBBA and the brass band movement. Because without you, we would not be what or where we are today. 

It is often easier to be critical than supportive however, hence I finish with this challenge. ‘Take your pride into your bands and leave your personalities at the door. Never forget why you got involved, what makes you smile and, most importantly, be ever thankful and privileged for the amazing opportunities and good people you have met along the way. ‘ Respectfully submitted, Carrie H Boax, President SBBA on 9 January 2016.
       5
Financial Report

SBBA Treasurer, Julie Sanderson, had circulated a draft Statement of Financial Activity for SBBA for the year ended 31 August 2015 to all present. This document compared restricted and unrestricted funds for year 2014 and 2015 to August. 

 

She also drew attention to the written comment from Allan Wardrope CA (independent examiner). He took the view that after hosting the European Brass Band Championships in 2014 “the overall financial position of the organisation has returned to one of more stability and that finances related to hosting the EBBA Championships have largely been resolved.”

The Treasurer responded to several questions from the audience. The draft accounts were accepted on the proposal of Alan Douglas and seconded by Euan Meikle.

 

Appointment of SBBA Officials

The President advised that for the key positions, President and Treasurer were not up for election. However, the posts of Vice President and Secretary were up for election. Only one nomination for each of these posts had been received timeously prior to the AGM. 

 

Ann Murray was a nominee for the post of Vice President, proposed by Damian Martin and seconded by Sarah Saum. A profile of Ann’s involved in brass banding was appended to the AGM papers and as no other candidate had been proposed and seconded, Ann was duly elected vice president of SBBA, a post she was delighted to accept.

 

Tom Allan was the nominee for the post of secretary on the proposal of Andrew Smith and seconded by Louis Gardner. A profile of Tom’s involvement in brass banding was appended to the AGM papers. There were no other nominees for this position, Tom was duly certified and returned to the post of secretary of SBBA unopposed.


	 Proposer
	 Candidate
	Seconder

	Steven Gray
	 Andy Smith
	Danny Harrison

	 Wendy Williams
	Elaine Roxburgh
	Alan Douglas

	 Jim Comerford
	John Gilmour
	Brian Deans

	 Dorothy Hall
	Danny Harrison
	Jim Comerford

	 Elaine Roxburgh
	Alan Douglas
	John Gilmour

	 Ann Murray
	Damian Martin
	Sarah Saum

	 Alan Douglas
	Euan Meikle
	 Julie Sanderson

	 Andy Smith
	Steven Gray
	Jim Comerford

	 Tom Allan
	Raymond Thomson
	 Steven Gray

	 Tom Allan
	Colin Stevely
	 Elaine Roxburgh


 


 

The above were elected on the basis of a vote. 

 

Appointment of Auditor.
On the proposal of Danny Harrison and seconded by Andy Smith, Allan M Wardrope Bac CA, Kirklee Associates, Lenzie G66 3US was reappointed as independent examiner.

 

SBBA Learning Festival Presentations

For information herewith details of the contributors to what proved an excellent range and variety of brass band related topics all of which were very well attended and appreciated by the audience

 

Topic








Speaker

Instrument Maintenance 


– 


Euan Meikle

Youth Music Making Initiative 


-


Morag Macdonald

Percussion Workshop



-


Alasdair Rankin

Working with Students with Special Needs
-


Dr Lio Moscardini

Brass Bands and the Media


-


Kenny Crookston

Kick Start – A System for Absolute Beginners
-


Alan Friel

 

A general ‘open house’ discussion was held during the afternoon and this proved very worthwhile when SBBA officials and committee members responded to many questions relating the brass banding in Scotland.

 

Donald L Reid

SBBA Minute Secretary

11.01.2016

 

     7.    Any Other Business – Election of General Committee








